
Panhandle Schools on-line registration opens July 1, 2023 
Panhandle CUSD #2 on-line registration for the 2022-2023 school year will open July 1, 2023, and 

close August 2, 2023. Information for on-line registration and on-line payments can be found on the 
district web site at www.panhandleschools.com. Scroll over the “Information” tab at the top of the 
page and click on “On-line Registration 23-24.”   

All students are required to register on-line. If you are having problems registering on-line, please 
email registration@panhandleschools.com.  If you are unable to register on-line, an in-person 
registration will be held Thursday, August 3, 2023, from 3-6 pm at the Lincolnwood cafeteria in 
Raymond.  You must make an appointment for in-person registration. Appointments can be 
made by emailing registration@panhandleschools.com, or calling the district office at 217-229-4215. 
(Parents that have registered their students on-line do not need to do in-person registration.) 

Parents of students returning to Panhandle schools will be able to register their students for the 
upcoming school year, pay registration fees, and deposit money in their student's meal account.  

Current Panhandle families that are adding a new student (such as a Kindergartner) can do so 
during on-line registration when they register their current students. Please note that preschool 
students must complete a screening and be approved before registering.  

Families that are new to the Panhandle District can begin the registration process by clicking on 
the “new student registration” link under the “On-line Registration” tab and providing the requested 
information.  

State law requires parents to submit proof of a physical examination for children any time within 
one year prior to entrance into kindergarten, sixth grade, and ninth grade. Also, every child is required 
to be immunized against measles, tetanus, diphtheria, poliomyelitis and pertussis (whooping cough). 
Any student who has not completed the required physical and immunizations by Sept. 15, 2023, will 
be excluded from school until proof of compliance has been received by the school office. 

Dental exams are required for all incoming kindergarten, 2nd grade, and 6th grade students.  All 
incoming kindergarten students and all students entering any other grade for the first time in Illinois 
are required to have an eye examination.  

If you have any questions or comments, please email registration@panhandleschools.com, or call 
the district office at 217-229-4215.  
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